Geraldton District Hospital

Annual General Meeting Minutes

Held at the Northern Horizon Health Centre

Geraldton, Ontario

Tuesday, June 28, 2011 at 7:00 p.m.

Present:
Dick Mannisto, Deanna Thibault, Audrey Johnston, Marie-Jeanne Gignac, Elaine Mannisto, Willy Anton, Jamie McPherson, Dale Randa, Dr. Laine, Pauline Violette, Suzanne Brabant, Jon Sigurdson, Kurt Pristanski (recorder)

Guest:


Adam Brown
Opening:
The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with D. Mannisto in the Chair.

Welcome:


Members were welcomed to the meeting.

Quorum:
K. Pristanski, the Secretary, announced that there were sufficient members present to conduct the meeting.
Approval of Agenda:
D. Mannisto asked if there were any amendments to the agenda.

It was moved by W. Anton and seconded by D. Thibault that the agenda of the June 28, 2011 Annual General Meeting of the Geraldton District Hospital be approved as received.   Carried.

Approval of Minutes:
D. Mannisto gave members time to read the minutes then asked if there were any errors or omissions.

It was moved by A. Johnston and seconded by E. Mannisto that the minutes of the June 29, 2010 Annual General Meeting of the Geraldton District Hospital be approved as presented.  Carried.
Reports:
Report of the Board Chair

D. Mannisto read his report, highlighting:

-The new Quality Improvement Plan as mandated by the Excellent Care for All Act (ECFAA).

-Extensive education received by Board members.

-Continuous lobbying the NW LHIN and MOHLTC for the Emergency Department expansion proposal.
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Report of the Chief Executive Officer
K. Pristanski read his report, highlighting:

-Completion of the ventilation project.

-Low infection rates.

-Excellent Accreditation report.

Report of the Chief of Medical Staff


Dr. Laine read his report, highlighting:

-The addition of Dr. Bell to the Medical Staff.

-Valued telemedicine, chemotherapy and other services provided.
-Continued acceptance of medical student placements.


Report of the Geraldton District Hospital Auxiliary


A. Johnston read Mrs. Dorothy Friske’s report, highlighting:

-2065 volunteer hours during the past year.

-Fundraising efforts.
-Donations to the LTC residents.


Report of the Treasurer




D. Thibault read her report, highlighting:

-A surplus of 
$220,276.

-$1.1 million dollars in equipment purchases and building upgrades.
It was moved by M.-J. Gignac and seconded by J. McPherson that the 5 Reports be adopted as received.   Carried:




Review Financial Statements

-D. Thibault highlighted the details on each page.


-It was questioned why there was a loss on disposal of property, plant and equipment of $11,323 on page 3.


-It was reported that equipment was replaced before it was fully depreciated.


It was moved by D. Thibault and seconded by D. Randa to adopt the 2010/11 financial statements as received.   Carried.
Appointment of Auditor:
D. Thibault informed the members that the Board was pleased with the current auditors.
It was moved by D. Thibault seconded by M.-J. Gignac that Calum Rossi be appointed as the Hospital’s Financial Auditors for the fiscal year 2011/12.   Carried.
D. Thibault also noted that Auditors will be tendered during the 2011/12 year for the 2012/13 year.
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Ratification of Bylaws:
D. Mannisto reported that the Bylaw (administrative section) was completely changed and it now follows the OHA Bylaw Guidelines.


It was moved by J. McPherson and seconded by D. Randa that all of the amendments to the administrative section of the Hospital Bylaw be ratified.   Carried:
Report of the 

Nominating Committee:
K. Pristanski, the Secretary, reported that the terms for 3 of 9 Board members are up for renewal.  The Board previously approved the Nominating Committee’s recommendation to re-elect Deanna Thibault and Willy Anton and elect Marla Michel at the 2010/11 Annual General Meeting.

K. Pristanski reported that there were no nominations from the membership as per Bylaw 4.7


Thus, the three nominees were each acclaimed for a 3-year term.

D. Mannisto presented a gift to Marie-Jeanne Gignac for her seven years on the Board.
Adjournment:
It was moved by D. Thibault and seconded by E. Mannisto that the Annual General Meeting be adjourned at 7:27 p.m.   Carried.

